

SIMPSON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

430 SOUTH COLLEGE STREET + Telephone (270) 586-8877 + Fax (270) 586-2011 FRANKLIN, KENTUCKY 42134

DR JAMES ELYNN SUPERINTENDENT

MAY, 7, 2019

SIMPSON COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT*

A public hearing was held at the Library of Franklin-Simpson High School on May 7, 2019, at 5:30(local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility Plan developed by the Simpson County Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 0 opposed and 14 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 0 opposed and 3 in favor to approve the new plan.

There was/were (0) individual(s) in attendance. Craig Delk, Simpson County Schools Director of Operations/Transportation, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. There were 0 individuals in attendance.

COMMENTS

Craig Delk called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 4:180. It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report. The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; upgrades to current facilities as well as development of High School Auditorium and High School Alternative School.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. No participants/statements were made on the once the floor was open.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Simpson County Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Simpson County Board of Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Simpson County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Craig Delk, Simpson County School Director of Operations/Transportation